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FAURECIA TO OFFER €400 MILLION OF SENIOR GREEN NOTES DUE 2029  

(THE "GREEN NOTES") 
 
Faurecia has announced today that it will make an offering of €400 million of 2029 Green Notes. 

The Green Notes are the inaugural issue of green bonds under Faurecia's Green Bond Framework 

established in March 2021. 

 

Faurecia will use the net proceeds of the offering of the Green Notes to finance or refinance, in 

whole or in part, eligible green projects in accordance with its green bond framework. 

 

In connection with the offering of the Green Notes, Faurecia disclosed certain information to 

prospective holders of the Notes. A copy of such information is available on the link hereto 

(Exhibit A). 

 

The launch of this inaugural green bond is fully in line with Faurecia’s commitment to sustainable 

mobility, and in particular with the Group’s ambition to invest in hydrogen mobility which is gaining 

momentum around the world. By 2030, Faurecia estimates that 2.5 million passenger and 

commercial vehicles will be produced in 2030 representing a market of €17 billion.  

 

Through important investments made in R&D, manufacturing, partnerships and acquisitions, 

Faurecia is uniquely positioned to become a global leader in both hydrogen storage and 

distribution systems and in fuel cell stacks and systems through Symbio, its joint venture with 

Michelin. Sales will begin to accelerate from 2022 onwards to reach €500 million in 2025 and more 

than €3.5 billion in 2030. 

 

The Green Bond Framework has been reviewed by ISS ESG, the Second Party Opinion provider, 

which assessed the contribution of the Faurecia’s green bond to the Sustainable Development 

Goals defined by the United Nations (UN SDGs) as having a “Significant Contribution” to 

“Affordable and Clean Energy” and “Climate action” goals. 
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About Faurecia 

Founded in 1997, Faurecia has grown to become a major player in the global automotive industry. With 266 industrial sites, 

39 R&D centers and 114,000 employees in 35 countries, Faurecia is a global leader in its four areas of business: Seating, 

Interiors, Clarion Electronics and Clean Mobility. Faurecia has focused its technology strategy on providing solutions for 

the “Cockpit of the Future” and “Sustainable Mobility”. In 2020, the Group posted sales of €14.7 billion. Faurecia is listed 

on the Euronext Paris stock exchange. For more information, please visit www.faurecia.com  
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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
This document is not an offer of securities for sale in the United States. The notes being offered by Faurecia 
(the "Notes") may not be sold in the United States unless they are registered under the Securities Act or are 
exempt from registration. The offering of Notes described in this announcement has not been and will not be 
registered under the Securities Act, and accordingly any offer or sale of Notes may be made only in a 
transaction exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act. 
 
It may be unlawful to distribute this document in certain jurisdictions. This document is not for distribution in 
Canada, Japan or Australia. The information in this document does not constitute an offer of securities for 
sale in Canada, Japan or Australia. 
 
Promotion of the Notes in the United Kingdom is restricted by the Financial Services and Markets Act 2000 
(the “FSMA”), and accordingly, the Notes are not being promoted to the general public in the United Kingdom. 
This announcement is for distribution only to, and is only directed at, persons who (i) have professional 
experience in matters relating to investments falling within Article 19(5) of the Financial Services and Markets 
Act 2000 (Financial Promotion) Order 2005, as amended (the "Financial Promotion Order"), (ii) are persons 
falling within Article 49(2)(a) to (d) (high net worth companies, unincorporated associations, etc.) of the 
Financial Promotion Order, or (iii) are persons to whom an invitation or inducement to engage in investment 
activity within the meaning of section 21 of the FSMA in connection with the issue or sale of any securities 
may otherwise lawfully be communicated or caused to be communicated (all such persons together being 
referred to as “relevant persons”). This announcement is directed only at relevant persons and must not be 
acted on or relied on by anyone who is not a relevant person.  
 
The offer and sale of the Notes will be made pursuant to an exemption under the Prospectus Regulation from 
the requirement to produce a prospectus for offers of securities. This announcement does not constitute a 
prospectus within the meaning of the Regulation EU 2017/1129 (the "Prospectus Regulation") or an offer to 
the public. 
 
MiFID II professionals/ECPs-only/No PRIIPs KID – Manufacturer target market (MIFID II product governance) 
is eligible counterparties and professional clients only (all distribution channels). No PRIIPs key information 
document (KID) has been prepared as the Notes are not available to retail investors in EEA. 
 
MiFIR professionals/ECPs-only/No UK PRIIPs KID – Manufacturer target market (UK MIFIR product 
governance) is eligible counterparties and professional clients only (all distribution channels). No UK PRIIPs 
key information document (KID) has been prepared as the Notes are not available to retail investors in the 
UK. 
 
Neither the content of Faurecia’s website nor any website accessible by hyperlinks on Faurecia’s website is 
incorporated in, or forms part of, this announcement. The distribution of this announcement into any 
jurisdiction may be restricted by law. Persons into whose possession this announcement comes should inform 
themselves about and observe any such restrictions. Any failure to comply with these restrictions may 
constitute a violation of the securities laws of any such jurisdiction. 
 
No money, securities or other consideration is being solicited, and, if sent in response to the information 
contained herein, no money, securities or other consideration will be accepted. 
 


